From: Barb Thees

To: *CI-StPaul Contact-Council
Subject: Comment for Public Hearing: 9/3 Sound Variance at Waldmann
Date: Friday, August 22, 2025 10:46:36 AM

You don't often get email from theesbr@gmail.com. Learn why this is important

Hello!

I am writing in support of the proposed sound variance for Waldmann Brewery for their
Oktoberfest celebrations, happening September 19-21 and 26-28. Waldmann and their events
are an amazing community-building addition to our neighborhood and they are great stewards
of the West 7th community.

As a resident who lives around the corner at 232 Goodrich Ave., it brings me great joy to hear,
see, and feel the enjoyment taking place nearby.

Thanks,
Barb Thees
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